

Uplawmoor Community Council Meeting Minutes

Wednesday 5th March 2024

CC Attendees –

Lorna Dempster (Chair)

Cormac MacAleenan

Andy Gibson

David Carslaw

Other attendees –

Chris Lunday

Martin Houston

JANUARY MINUTES – 1ST PROPOSER Cormac MacAleenan - 2ND PROPOSER – Rachael Stewart

Agenda

1. Apologies
2. Adoption of Previous Minutes
3. Action Points from Previous Minutes
4. Update on traffic/road concerns
5. Planning
6. Treasurers Report
7. UCC Website
8. 34 Neilston Road
9. Gala Day
10. Correspondence
11. Any Other Business

05/02/2025

AXP Internal



Uplawmoor Community Council

| Topic | Notes | Action Required | Who to Action |
|-------|---|---|-----------------------------|
| 1.0 | Lorraine & Kyle | | |
| 2.0 | 1 ST PROPOSER Cormac 2 ND PROPOSER – Rachael | | |
| 3.0 | <i>Community transport meeting attended by Lorna Dempster. Discussed on a volunteer basis – micro network for drivers. From Oct minutes.</i> | Aim to establish a list of volunteers. Work on compiling a post for volunteer list for fb, website, hotel boards. – Lorna working on list. Ongoing with Lorna | Lorna Dempster |
| 3.1 | <i>CDL community development and learning – Discussed issues. From Oct minutes</i> <i>For inclusion of community at all ages – living document</i> <i>Chris Lundi – in a good place to get funding for it due to lack of interest</i> | <i>Lorna to express note of interest</i> | <i>Lorna Dempster</i> |
| 3.2 | Andy Reid – Data protection course | Pay for group access. Lorna forward to Cormac Revisit Lorna emailed andy – waiting for Andy | Lorna Dempster Andy Reid |

| | | | |
|-----|---|---|---|
| | | <i>Andy Reid confirming that DPC officer – Rose can deliver training. PPT to be sent through from Andy Reid and concludes training</i> | |
| 3.3 | Village Calendar | Cormac completed. Cormac to print copy for hall/ hotel <i>Contact Church again for Church Diary</i> <i>Lorraine help with website upload</i> <i>Still collating dates.</i> | Cormac MacAleenan Rachael Stewart Lorraine Walker |
| 3.4 | <i>Andy Gibson – Open Reach: Analogue to digital switch update</i> | <i>To be put into the newsletter to let the village know.</i> | Andy Gibson |
| 4.0 | Tannoch Road – <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • School access – agreed with school to trial new entrance – has to be approved by health & safety • Traffic campaign? Roads dep happy to provide info & material. Andy to do blurb for campaign. Encourage villagers to report to police for pattern to help liaise with council when it comes to outing in measures in village next year. | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Trial of new entrance due – waiting on date. • Include traffic info in newsletter | Rachael Stewart Andy Gibson |
| 4.1 | Bus service SPT have a very specific guidelines if they are going to quit bus services etc | Discussion on bus service for 395 Lorraine has spoken with SPT. Service is up for renewal in July. | Cormac McAleenan |

| | | | |
|-----|--|---|---|
| | My bus service – dial a bus. | <p>FB poll -</p> <p>30% responses rate – 150 repsonses (of 400 on social media) 110 would use if available</p> <p>Cormac to contact SPT with poll results and see what response we get.</p> | |
| 5.0 | Planning – nothing to note | | |
| 6.0 | <p>Cormac MacAleenan – Now have access to accounts</p> <p>Andy Reid sending money for grants from last year.</p> | Accounts have been signed off by external examiner and have been shared back with Andy Reid. Andy Reid will revert on eligibility for prior year grants. | <p>Cormac MacAleenan</p> <p>David Carslaw</p> |
| 7.0 | <p>UCC Website -</p> <p>Needs renewal and update too</p> | In progress | <p>Cormac MacAleenan</p> <p>Lorraine Walker</p> |
| 8.0 | 34 Neilston Road | Rachael emailed M&M to say thankyou | Rachael Stewart |
| 9.0 | Gala day | <p>In progress...</p> <p>Advertise next meeting – share gala committee adverts / posts</p> <p>Funding advice from Chris Lundi</p> <p>Coop good for funding community events – get in touch? Fiona Herriot</p> | David Carslaw |

| | | | |
|------|---|---|-----------------------------------|
| 10.0 | Correspondance– Alan Fraser – road signage etc on Tannoch Road and village 30mph on Loch Libo Road? Update required. | Contact Dermott – Cormac to message for update. | Cormac MacAleenan |
| 11.0 | Community Clean Up 5 th April AM | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • PTA helping • Lorna sorted equipment • Rachael dealing with hall booking • Lorna to engage via FB. | Lorna Dempster Rachael Stewart |
| 11.1 | <p>Mure Hall bookings – new businesses that are trying to book the hall are being told there are not enough council staff to cover any new bookings.</p> <p>Can we reach out to Mure Hall Co. to potentially cover these bookings? Villagers who have small business here are losing out because of this issue.</p> <p>As an aside to this – one of the hall keepers employed by the council spoke with me this week and expressed a keen interest in becoming the main/full time hall keeper for the Mure Hall - potentially covering all the bookings. This obviously is up to the council re funding for workers. Perhaps worth an email to see if we can stop local businesses losing out?</p> <p>RS happy to take this on.</p> | <p>Rachael to connect with Marianne Raeside to see if Mure Hall can review the lease and if the council is abiding by the terms of contract.</p> <p><i>Update: Meeting 3rd march. Rachael to follow up after meeting.</i></p> <p><i>This can then be covered with Chris Lundy. He will be able to see what is possible given this is sighted in Culture agenda for ERC</i></p> | Rachael Stewart |

| | | | |
|------|---|--|--|
| 11.3 | Police report | No new police report | |
| 11.4 | <p>Local Place Plan Pre development discussions for field behind 34 Neilston Road: Chris Lundy shared information for local place plan.</p> <p>How the land can be used in the area – including planning, etc. Build public trust in planning matters and open communication</p> | Application to be submitted – Lorna to register. | Lorna Dempster Rachael Stewart Cormac MacAleenan |
| | <p>Martin to update re cycle path –</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Drop in session Tuesday 11th March at Mure Hall • Been ongoing for 10 years or so • A lot of money £250k spent so far of public money • NDT purchased part of the old railway line • Total estimated cost 2 million – to be funded by Transport Scotland, Sustrans – through central government • Funding pathway changed to be via ERC • ERC pulled out – reasoning – landowner cost, costs of project management, don't have capacity to organise • Draw a line under it. | | |

